
Skill Enhancement Workshop
REPORT

Venue: Mata Gujri Hall
Time: 2.00 PM to 5.00 PM

A workshop on “Online array of teaching and learning using MYVIEWBOARD” was conducted
on March 15, 2023, Wednesday for II, III and IV year students of the Department of Bachelor of
Elementary Education, Mata Sundri College for Women, University of Delhi. The resource
person for the event was Ms Vani Rana, a B.El.Ed graduate from SPM College, now a certified
Google and Microsoft expert. The session was made possible by the efforts of Dr. Manisha
Subha and Ms. Divya Sharma. The session began as Ms. Vani introduced us to her motto of
integrating technology and teaching into daily life. She shared how she believed that a teacher
must cater to all types of learners in the classroom to be called a 'good teacher’. She then
proposed her agenda to us and continued with the session.

The session was interactive and meaningful. It began firstly with a discussion over the
experiences of the attendees of online platforms and discussed the nuances between Active
and Passive learning, and how merely talking and discussing and giving children the opportunity
to engage in any activity can make our class an active class and enhance learning. The
students then proceeded as Ms. Vani shared with them ‘8 active learning strategies and
techniques’, of which many attendees could relate and express their opinions regarding its
importance and relevance. The session then continued on the topic of ‘Gamification’ and how it
was important to incorporate ‘games', ‘game-based learnings' and ‘gamification’ in the
classrooms, the students were introduced to these terms and were enlightened upon their
differences and how they can be adopted in the classrooms. Further, they discussed the
important aspects of an interactive learning class, through a discussion. After this, the students
looked at various platforms that could help them in their future lesson plans as a teacher.

The session proceeded after a short exercise drill to freshen the mind of the attendees and then
continued with a discussion over ‘techniques’ that could make our class an active class. Upon
this discussion, they were introduced to the software of ‘MYVIEWBOARD’. The resource person
briefly explained its various functions and how it made presentations interesting and engaging.
We discussed the importance of plagiarism-free content and mentioning sources and how the
software could enable translations, read-aloud and immersive reader functions, copyright-free
backgrounds, and much more. They were informed about the process of saving our
presentations and downloading the software to their devices. Lastly, Ms. Vani expressed how
she believed “the future of education lies in syncing it with technology” and opened a blank slide
of feedback wherein the attendees were able to write their feedback on the board and
experience the usage of the software for themselves. The room was then open for further
queries and discussions with the resource person. The vote of thanks was given by Dr. Manisha
Subba, she expressed her appreciation for the informative session and how it had been planned
since 2019 and was now finally conducted.
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